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29th June 2017

Dear Parents,

Below are some extra dates for your diary: 
Tuesday 3rd July  


Parent Governor election nominations close
Friday 6th July


Family Bingo Night (18:30 – 20:30)
*Wednesday 4th July 

Year 4 Sunshine Assembly (in the school hall at 2:45pm)

Tuesday 17th July


Summer Concert (in the school hall at 6:30pm)

*Unfortunately we have run out of Fridays for Sunshine Assemblies, mainly because the children like to report back on the educational visits that are such an important (and enjoyable!) part of their learning – most of these will be taking place during this half term.  I do hope that Year 4 parents will be able to join us at 2:45pm on Wednesday 4th July.   

Transition Days

There will be three of these this term and they will take place on the mornings of Thursday 5th July, Thursday 12th July and Monday 16th July.  This will give the children the opportunity to spend time with their new teacher/s in the morning.  The arrangements for next year are as follows:
	Year Group
	Teacher/s

	Reception
	Mrs Durr and Miss Dunn

	Year 1
	Mrs Puckey and Miss Dunn

	Year 2
	Mrs Fuller and Miss Dunn

	Year 3
	Mrs Nickson

	Year 4
	Mrs Milward and Mrs Sinclair

	Year 5
	Mr Wood

	Year 6
	Mrs Kelly and Miss Roberts


Mrs Kelly will be moving into Year 6 with her current class.  Mr Wood did this with his current class and Miss Alayan did the same thing three years ago.  The National Curriculum is more challenging than the one it replaced and it makes sense for the person teaching Year 6 next year be able to ‘hit the ground running’ in terms of knowing what the children need to do in order to reach and hopefully exceed national expectations.  In addition, as part of succession planning it is important that we have members of staff within the school team who have expertise across a range of year groups.

Miss Dunn will be continuing work towards achieving Qualified Teacher Status.  She will be teaching in Reception on Tuesdays (Mrs Durr will be slightly reducing her hours in September).  She will be teaching in Year 1 in order to release Mrs Puckey to carry out her SENCo role on Thursdays; she will also continue to teach Year 2 on Fridays. 
Miss Roberts will be teaching in Year 6 with Mrs Kelly.

Congratulations

Huge congratulations to our cross country teams who were overall winners in the two main cross-country events in Warrington at Woolston and Cinnamon Brow.  In addition, the girls’ team were overall winners at Woolston.  We also have the eight best Year 4 tennis players in town.  Twiss Green A played Twiss Green B in the final at the Daten a couple of weeks ago and Twiss Green won!

UNICEF Soccer Aid
Thank you so much for supporting this event.  The children and staff really enjoyed it and manage to raise £346.95 which will be match-funded by the government, bringing the grand total to £693.90 – a magnificent effort!
Headteachers Awards

Congratulations to the children who have ‘gone the extra mile’ and received these special awards.
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Staff absence

Unfortunately Mrs Henthorn is going to be away from school until 16th July at the very earliest.  My thanks go to the fantastic team we have in the office.  There is a lot of information on the website – if you could use this as your first point of reference it would assist the office staff considerably.
Visiting Author

Andy Tooze (https://thepoetfromthepeaks.co.uk) will be visiting school on Monday.  He will have signed copies of his books available for £3 and £5 if your child/ren would like to buy a copy. Cash/cheque payment only to the author on the day, please.
Deli Bar

From Monday 2nd July the School Meals Sevice will be offering a deli bar at lunchtimes.   Children will be able to choose from a range of breads including wraps, baps and pitta bread.  In addition there will be choice of two protein fillings from a choice of egg, ham, cheese and tuna. Unlimited salad, a pudding and a cold drink will be included in the price.  School meals are free for all children in Reception and Years 1 and 2; the price for children in Key Stage 2 is £2.30.  All payments must be made using ParentPay.
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